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Biden Administration Fiscal Year 
Proposed 2024 Budget: $12 Billion 
Requested for U.S. Environmental 
Protection Agency

03/10/2023

The United States Environmental Protection Agency (“EPA”) issued a March 9th news release addressing 
the Biden Administration’s fiscal year 2024 budget request.

The Biden Administration is requesting $12 billion in discretionary budget authority for EPA in 2024.

The $12 billion request for EPA represents a 19 percent increase from the fiscal year 2023 enacted level.

The total budget request for the federal government for mandatory and discretionary spending for 2024 
is $6.9 trillion.

Identified as “highlights” of the FY2024 EPA budget are:

 Climate – Includes $5 billion for reducing greenhouse gas emissions
 Environmental Justice - $1.8 billion
 Upgrading drinking water/wastewater Infrastructure/replacing lead pipes - $4 billion
 Clean air - $1.4 billion
 Hazardous waste/environmental damage 
 $350 million for the Superfund program
 $215 million for Brownfield programs
 Chemical safety - $130 million
 PFAS - $170 million
 Enforcement – $46 million

The eventual enactment of the budget as requested is far from certain. Republicans are expected to 
oppose the various increases in both the EPA and other parts of the President’s FY2024 budget.

A copy of the news release can be downloaded here.

Walter Wright, Jr. 
wwright@mwlaw.com
(501) 688.8839

https://www.epa.gov/newsreleases/statement-administrator-regan-presidents-fy-2024-budget

